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                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 98
 
TO THE ASSEMBLY:
 
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill:
 
Assembly Bill Number 10413, entitled:
 
    "AN  ACT  to  amend  the county law, in relation to the licensing 
of
      electrical inspectors in Westchester county"
 
    NOT APPROVED
 
  This bill would: (1) authorize Westchester County to establish a 
coun-
ty board of examiners for electrical inspectors; (2) empower that 
board
to  assume all licensing duties within the County for electrical 
inspec-
tors; (3) empower the board to provide for the duties  and 
responsibil-
ities  of  electrical  inspectors;  and  (4) provide that any local 
laws
enacted by the County with respect to licensure of electrical 
inspectors
would supersede any such laws enacted by a city, town or village 
within
the County.
 
  Fire  protection and building safety codes are critically important 
to
public safety. In New York State, the Uniform Fire Prevention and 
Build-
ing Code sets uniform statewide code standards that are administered 
and
enforced at the local level. The balance between state and  local 
over-
sight  is set forth in Executive Law Section 371(2), which provides 
that
it shall be the public policy of this  State  to  "(d)  encourage 
local
governments  to exercise their full powers to administer and enforce 
the
uniform code" and "(e) provide for a uniform, statewide approach to 
the
training  and  qualification  of personnel engaged in the 
administration



and enforcement of the uniform code."
 
    This bill would fundamentally change these public policies. 
Specif-
    ically, the bill would:
 
      Undermine uniformity by allowing a county board, rather  that 
the
      State  Fire  Fighting and Code Enforcement Personnel Standards 
and
      Education Commission established by Executive Law  Section  159-
a,
      to  set  licensing,  qualification  and  performance standards 
for
      electrical inspectors in Westchester County; and
 
      Diminish local control by allowing the county board,  rather 
than
      the  local  government that employs code enforcement personnel, 
to
      establish the duties and responsibilities  of  electrical 
inspec-
      tors.
 
  Moreover, it has been suggested to me that a county-wide license 
could
result in a pool of licensed inspectors that would be inadequate to 
meet
the  needs  of  local  governments,  or  result  in additional costs 
for
cities, towns and villages that must ensure that their code 
enforcement
employees  obtain  and maintain a county license before being 
authorized
to perform electrical inspections.
 
  No individual or entity has suggested to me that the existing 
statuto-
ry approach is insufficient to protect the safety of New Yorkers. If 
it
is,  however,  then any changes should be made at a statewide-level, 
not
in the piecemeal approach that would result from this bill. Because 
this
 
bill would make unprecedented and unnecessary changes to existing 
public
policies governing building and  fire  safety  code  enforcement,  I 
am
compelled to disapprove it.
 



  The bill is disapproved.                  (signed) DAVID A. 
PATERSON
                              __________


